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          TOWN OF STANFORD                      

                                  ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS     
MEETING OF July 11, 2012

Present: Larry Clark – Chair 

               Kathryn Zeyher


     Jim Myers


     Toni Liberta 


     Adam Munderback

Also present Mr. Thomas Dewhirst

Meeting opened: 7:30 pm

Minutes:  A motion to approve the minutes from June 11, 2012 was made by Kathryn Zeyher. Seconded by Adam Munderback.  All present in favor.
 NEW BUSINESS:


NO NEW BUSINESS

PUBLIC HEARING:

ANN COLLINS- 273 Cold Spring Road – applicant has a 15.52 ac. lot. She would like to subdivide the lots and make one lot 5.4 ac., which has the house on it. It will be 350 ft. wide, and it needs to be 400 ft.  Therefore, she needs a 50’ variance for this lot. The second lot will be 10.04 ac. and is a flag lot. This lot has a 100’ road frontage, which exceeds the 48’ limit. She will need a 52’ variance for the excess road frontage.  At the last month’s meeting Mr. Clark read a letter from Quartararo & Lois, PLLC regarding a certified letter that was not mailed to an adjoining landowner regarding Ms. Collins request to the ZBA.  The Public Hearing opened but it was decided by the Board that it would stay open until next month so Ms. Collins could send the mailing out to that neighbor. This meeting is a continuation from last month’s Public Hearing. Ann Collins handed in her proof of mailings to all her surrounding neighbors and the Public Hearing continued. Mr. Joshua E. Mackey representing Andrew Gundlack , property owner who surrounds Ms. Collins property to the north had some concerns about the environmental reference to the CAC reports to the Planning Board of 01/25/12, that they did not have the opportunity to do an in-depth analysis of the property. Where the house and well would be placed on the property was another concern.  Mr. Mackey then stated that this would set a bad precedent.  The Board discussed and deliberated those issues. Letters from David Kend and Anthony Palmeri, neighbors of Ms. Collins, stated that they had no objections to Ms. Collins variance requests.

After no other comments, Mr. Jim Myers motions to approve the variances. Seconded by Toni Liberta. All in favor: Unanimous.  

There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of July 11, 2012, Jim Myers motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Kathryn Zeyher.  All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm

                     Respectfully Submitted:     Mona Lantz 

                                                ZBA Secretary

                Approved:  ________________________________ 


